Park Advisory Commission
Meeting Minutes
October 26, 2016
5:30 p.m.
Meeting Room A
Members Present:  Andrew Meggitt, Susan Wrasmann, Sue Arnold, Larry Thomas and Ken Kwantes 
Others Present:  Floyd Jernigan, Kristy Rich, Stan Busch, Mayor Lou Magdits, John Butz, Dan James, Ross Melick, Tom Sager, Elaine Grover, Lindsay Bagnall, Kent Bagnall, Mitch Lewis and Crystal Watson.
1. Call to Order

· Mr. Thomas called the meeting to order at 5:30 p.m.
2. Old Business – Approval of Minutes

· Minutes of the August 24, 2016 meeting were reviewed. A motion was made by Ken Kwantes to approve the minutes. Sue Arnold seconded and the motion carried unanimously.

3. Financial Update
· Park Director Floyd Jernigan presented the Park Financial Analysis for June-August 2015 and 2016. With the next advisory meeting scheduled for January, Mr. Thomas asked for the September-December financials be e-mailed to board members prior to the next board meeting.
· Mr. Jernigan reviewed the project priority list created by park staff as well as the list generated from citizen input at the June open house.
4. New Business

· Larry May Playground – Staff has been gathering proposals for a new play structure for Larry May park. The quotes presented to the board included grant money toward the purchase price as well as complete installation by the company. Those quotes were from Park & Play and Cunningham Recreation. Staff recommended accepting the quote from Park & Play since it came in under budget.
i. Ken Kwantes made a motion to recommend to City Council to accept the Play & Park proposal for Larry May playground. Sue Arnold second and the motion carried unanimously.

· Dog Park – Kent Bagnall and Crystal Watson (Royal Canin) gave a brief presentation about the proposed Dog Park and its placement in Buehler Park. They reviewed fundraising efforts for the project and stated the goal would be to raise $35,000. Once the dog park is built, the maintenance and upkeep would fall to the Parks & Recreation Department.

Tom Sager, representing the Citizens for the Preservation of Buehler Park, spoke in opposition of placing the Dog Park in Buehler Park.
Following both presentations, Mr. Thomas told the group there would be no recommendation from the board this evening. Board members will visit some of the alternate sites and will make a recommendation to city council at a later date.
Mayor Magdits said he was the one who wanted to slow down the pace of the project. He felt $35,000-$40,000 was not enough funding to build the park and said the city was not going to use Prop P funds to complete it. He further stated the city is in the process of buying another piece of property which could be a great alternative location for the park.

5. Citizen Comments

Elaine Grover asked who was going to enforce the rules at the park and by not having someone there full-time, it could pose liability concerns for the city. She also did not feel the city should cater to travelers as they mostly won’t pick up after their dogs.

City Administrator John Butz spoke on the 14 possible locations and said each would be looked at in detail.

Ross Melick commented on the benefits of Buehler Park, saying there is a value in healing and solitude in green space and since the park is located between two medical buildings, it provides even more healing value to the city.
6. Adjournment: Andrew Meggitt made a motion to adjourn and Ken Kwantes seconded. The meeting was adjourned at 6:25 p.m.
Kristy Rich, Recreation Manager, prepared the minutes.  






